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Responsible Cruising in Alaska









House Finance Committee

Juneau, Alaska





April 5, 2010

Dear Representatives,




RE: HB 422
Thank you for the opportunity to comment on HB 422. This Governor-submitted bill would severely degrade the Commercial Vessel Passenger Fund. The following bullet points regarding HB 422 are meant to critique this Governor’s bill, to improve it, and make it less punitive to Alaska port communities that host cruise ships in Alaska each summer. I trust these points are considered and viewed favorably by the Finance Committee.

· HB 422 was industry-written as a punitive reaction to the voter-passed cruise initiative of 2006; it punishes cruise port towns.
· This bill is designed to lower the state fund by 59%, from $46 million per year to less than $19 million in cruise capital funding;

· The major result of passing this bill would be short-changing smaller cruise ports in Alaska; Sitka, Hoonah, and especially the westward ports of Seward, Whittier and Kodiak. 

· The bill limits state ability to capitalize large cruise projects like Panamax docks which cost $20 million to build.

· As a direct critique, HB 422 is a “Cap and Skim” math trick that has no justification except to decimate the tax revenue fund.

· Funds will be limited, and municipalities will return on bended knee to Vancouver and Miami for partial dock funding.

· HB 422 takes Alaska ‘back in time,’ restoring bickering and competition between cruise ports for industry visits & funding.
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ON A POSITIVE NOTE:

· All Alaska cruise ports have received some funding from the state head-tax fund. These primary port projects are good investments for both industry and local communities; 

· Cruise tax funding has not been hoarded as many wrongly claim, but is appropriated each year for new capital projects and paying down the bonded debt for new cruise docks;
· FY 11 proposals for cruise funding thus far are exactly what the voters intended – thanks to AG and OMB leadership.

· In years ahead, as the economy keeps improving, more ships will cruise to Alaska and require new and improved port projects; the sole purpose of the passenger head-tax.
SUGGESTIONS FOR CRUISE TAX REFORM:

· A modest cut in the $46 state tax equal to the decline of 2010 passengers: 15%. A $39 tax is a positive message to industry and preserves state ability to appropriate funds.

· 2010 Alaska taxes have already been collected by industry in the cruise ticket price. An effective date of 2012 on HB 422 gives industry time to re-deploy more ships to Alaska and achieve the 1 million passenger high-mark of 2009;

· Eliminate the words Regional Fund in state cruise law, but not the funding. The Legislature has always appropriated tax revenue as a whole, not by the words Regional Fund.
In conclusion, Alaska voters want reform of cruise ship practices in our state; Protection of Clean Water and Fair Taxation of this multi-billion dollar industry. While modest changes in state cruise law will be tolerated, wholesale changes that cripple funding for cruise capital projects should be addressed by Alaska voters, not by Miami-based threats. Please conduct an objective, state review of this important issue, which may lead to modest reforms in HB 422.     Thank You, 







Theodore Thoma, President
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